From: PATRICIA CLISSOLD
Sent: 04 August 2012 19:03
To: Planning
Subject: Planning Gavray Drive

Dear Sirs,

Re: 12/00850/OUT

I have just become aware of the significance of your notice at the entrance to the footpath on our Local Nature Reserve next to Gavray Drive. I object strongly to this area of unimproved wet meadow being under consideration for development by Gallagher Estates. As a member of BBOWT and Butterfly Conservation and a past volunteer for TVERC I know the rarity and importance of this habitat. Even if the middle field is left alone, the drainage for houses and service roads will alter the ground water's balance irredeemably. There are many beautiful wild-flowers growing there which are becoming rare but provide food for butterflies, (eg. devil's-bit scabious, orchids, great burnet, sneezewort and many grasses requiring wet conditions). This is an opportunity to save a valuble eco-system for teaching local primary school children about nature. There is also much wild-life over there and the land acts as a resevoir and corridor to re-populate other areas. I have many photographs (taken over the past six years) of the area and of its butterflies which demonstrates its value as a nature reserve. I attach one photo of the grasses and great burnet,

 

Yours,

Patricia Clissold (D Phil)

